
St. Joseph’s Parish 
4023 1st  Avenue 

Box 454 
Smithers, B.C.  

V0J 2N0 
 

Phone: (250) 847-2012 · Fax: (250) 847-3221 
Website: http://stjosephsmithers.com                                              

e-mail: sjparish@telus.net   

Office Hours: Monday to Thursday 8:30am—2:30pm 
 

 SUNDAY BULLETIN 
Holy Trinity Sunday 

May 26, 2013 
Proverbs 8.22-31, Ps 8, Romans 5.1-5,  John 16.12-15 

“All that the Father has is mine, and the Spirit will take what is mine and declare it to you.” 

Monday  No Mass 

Tuesday 6:15pm  Mass 

Wednesday 9:00am  Mass  +Donny Carefoot 

Thursday No Mass 

 Friday  No  Mass 

 

Praying the Liturgy of the Hours before Weekday Masses: 

Morning Prayer: 8:45am Evening Prayer: 6pm 

Weekday Mass Times 

 8th Week in Ordinary Time 

 

May 27 - May 31 

Sunday Mass Times 

Corpus Christi 

 

June 1 & 2 

 Saturday 7:00 pm   Mass      People of the Parish 

 Sunday  9:00 am   Mass People of the Parish  

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
“We are the Catholic Community of St. Joseph’s Parish,  

gathered as disciples of Jesus Christ  
to worship God, to serve others and to grow  

as loving members of God’s family.”                                      

PRAYER LINE... 

Please keep David Brooks, Jane Armstrong, 
Julia, Francis Schwab, Charlie, Roger, Heava, 
Olindo, Frank & Esther Patrick, & Franz Holzer 
in your prayers.  

DATE Saturday, June 1 Sunday, June 2 

GREETERS Liesel Cleveland 

Dan & Yarah Ford 

Jake & Donna Martens 

Mary VanderMaal 

LECTORS Christine Tessier 

Tina Gemmell 

Marj Coupe 

Brian Burrill 

Extraordinary  

Ministers of  

Communion 

David Hemenway 

Willy Koldyk 

Lu Blackburn 

Foziea Loki 

Bob Bresser 

ALTAR SERVERS Please check in the 

Sacristy 

Please check in the 

Sacristy 

Ministry Schedule for 

SUNDAY, June 1 & 2, 2013 

Corpus Christi 

 

Tuesday, May 28th @ 7pm - Finance 

Council Meeting 

Wednesday, May 29th @ 9am - 

School Mass 

 

THANK YOU! 

My sincere thanks to all of you, parishioners of St. Joseph’s 

Parish and St. Anthony’s Parish for your kind thoughts, prayers 

and generosity on the occasion of my 6th Anniversary last May 

18th.  I appreciate every gesture of support to me as your   

pastor.  Please continue to pray for me and for my ministry.  

God bless you and your families! 

                                  Fr. Rector 



  

SUNDAY COLLECTION  

May 18/19 - Pentecost Sunday 

Church  $  1347.47 

Papal Charities  $  15.00 

Refugee  $50.00 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 

COLLECTION REPORTS 

LITURGY & SACRAMENTS 

ST. JOSEPH’S SCHOOL 

School Principal: Rosemary McKenzie  

Our school website: www.stjosephsschool.ca 

Phone: 250-847-9414 

PRE K REGISTRATION 2013/2014 

Registration for Pre K has begun and we do have spaces 

available in both sessions.  There will be a Monday,    

Wednesday, Friday morning class ($135.00 per month) and a 

Tuesday, Thursday morning class ($90.00 per month) this 

year.  The morning classes run from 8:30-11:30am.  These 

rates are pro-rated for the year. Please bring in your 

child’s care card and immunization records along with the 

first month’s fees.   
TODAY!! 

What: Pancake Breakfast 

Where: St. Joseph’s School Gym 

When: Sunday, May 26, after 9am Mass 

Who: All parishioners of St. Joseph’s 

How: Cooking Pancakes, Volunteers; 

Cost:   By donation. 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION IN UNITY WITH THE 

HOLY FATHER, POPE FRANCIS 

On Sunday, June 2nd, 5pm, Solemnity of 

Corpus Christi, parishioners are invited to 

gather together with Fr. Rector for            

Eucharistic Adoration.  This is in response to 

the invitation of the Council for Promoting the 

New Evangelization to join the Holy Father in 

the celebration of faith in the Eucharist.  Let us, as a    

community of faith of St. Joseph’s Parish and St. Anthony’s 

Parish express our devotion to the Holy Eucharist by       

honoring  Jesus in front of the Blessed Sacrament.   

FEAST, VISITATION OF THE BLESSED 

VIRGIN MARY 

On Friday, May 31st the Church celebrates 

the Feast of the Visitation of the Blessed 

Virgin Mary.  We will also conclude this 

Marian Month of May. Being that Fr. Rector 

will be away in Prince George that day to  

attend the  Ordination to the Priesthood of Deacon Rene 

and Alvin, we are anticipating the celebration of this feast 

on Wednesday, May 29th at 9am Mass together with   

St. Joseph’s School students and staff. Kindergarten 

class will assist us in the celebration of the Eucharist.  

Please come and join us to this feast of Mary! 

ST. JOSEPH’S PARISH, PARISH ANNUAL RAFFLE  

Fr. Rector together with Juan Alvarado, our 

fundraising coordinator announces that our 

parish of St. Joseph will continue with our   

annual “St. Joseph’s Parish Raffle.”   The raffle 

will be held on Sunday, June 30, 2013.  

The intention for this fundraiser is to raise 

funds for our   parish and help us meet our budget for this 

year.  As you are aware of through our parish Sunday  Bulletin, 

we have been running deficit for the last two months. 

The following are the prizes for the raffle: 

1st Prize – 1 Round Trip Ticket to Vancouver from Smithers 

2nd Prize – Helicopter Ride for 4 sponsored by Canadian     

Helicopters 

3rd Prize – 1 Golf Course Season Pass sponsored by Smithers 

Par 3 

4th Prize – Ski Hill Youth Pass (5) sponsored by Hudson Bay 

Mountain. 

5th Prize – Car Wash Certificates (Value 110) sponsored by 

Marandy’s  

plus 3 other consolation prizes 

Each ticket costs $5.  

We thank the businesses in town that have generously        

responded to our appeal in sponsoring this parish raffle. 

Now it’s your turn to response!  Parishioners of St. Joseph’s, 

your positive response will certainly  contribute to the success 

of this fundraiser and will be greatly appreciated.   

The Knights of Columbus will hold a short 
meeting following the Pancake             
breakfast.  The meeting is for all knights and 
those interested in participating in a first 
degree exemplification.  

CHURCH REPAIR 

As it has been announced few weeks ago, 

one side of the church wall is now being 

repaired due to the damage caused by ice 

damming last winter.  As of today, the 

workers are tearing out the damaged wall.  After it is finished, 

the workers will start to put up the replacement wall.  Thus, 

that side of the church is blocked for safety purposes.     

Sorry for the inconvenience.  

http://www.stj.homestead.com/


 
 

 

Our Advertisers  

 
PLEASE CONTACT THE PARISH OFFICE IF YOU WANT 

TO ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS WITH US.   

Thanks to our advertisers for their generous support!!!  

 
Pastor 

Rev. Rectorino M. Tolentino, Jr. 
 

Staff 

Pastoral Assistant: Dennis Gonia  Secretary: Linda Potter  
 

Parish Pastoral Council 
Chairperson  & Diocesan Appeal Coordinator:  

Michael desHarnais 
Vice Chairperson & Social Coordinator: Vacant  

Members:   

Liturgy:  Gemma Gillis  Youth Ministry: Vacant    

Development & Peace: Marj Coupe  Fundraising: Juan Alvarado   

Refugee: Brian Burill  Catholic Women’s League: Mary Ellen Kallio  

School Council Co- Chairperson: Rob Blackburn/Trevor Bruintjes 

 
Parish Finance Committee 
Chairperson: Laura Bolster 

Vice Chairperson: Wayne Callison 

Maintenance: Pete Stroet  Co-Maintenance: Garry Heinbecker 
Collections: Rita Coupe 

   
 

Other Areas of Ministries: 
RCIA & Children’s Catechism: Carol de Gelder & Dennis Gonia 

Children's Liturgy Coordinator:  Taryn Lowe 
Altar Servers: Nancy Verbeek 

Music: Lori Cachia & Mary Spicer 
 

PARISH LEADERSHIP TEAM DIOCESAN NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 

The Diocese of Prince George 
Cordially invites you to the  

Presbyteral Ordination 

Of 

Rev. Mr. Alvin Tanglao Matias 

and 

Rev. Mr. Rene Moreno Antonio 

By His Excellency 

Most Rev. Stephen Jensen, D.D. 

Bishop of Prince George 

7pm on the 31st of May 2013 

at 

Sacred Heart Cathedral 

887 Patricia Boulevard Prince George, 
British Columbia, Canada  V2N 3V5 

Reception follows at the Sacred Heart School Gym 
* Goodies for the reception would be greatly          

appreciated. 

 

 

 

 
FALL FAIR ANOUNCEMENT 

It’s that time of year! Once again, Saint Joseph’s School and 

Parish will be in charge of the Fall Fair Gates. Last year we 

made a little over $5000.00 from this event! If you are in town 

for the Fall Fair (August 22nd-25th) and are able to donate a few 

hours of your time, it would be greatly appreciated. Please  

contact Michael Des Harnais at (250)847-0359 or e-mail 

babinevet@gmail.com    Thank you! 

Community News 

Employment opportunity  

Receptionist for Diocesan Centre 

The Diocese of Prince George Diocesan Centre is seeking   

someone to fill the position of Receptionist. The successful 

candidate will have general office experience and working 

knowledge of Microsoft Office applications. The position is 35 

hours per week; remuneration includes a benefit package. Send 

resumes by June 6, 2013 to Diocese of Prince George, Attn: 

Mary-Anne Lewis Jamin, Box 7000, Prince George, BC V2N 3Z2; 

Fax 250 964-2101 or E-mail majamin@pgdiocese.bc.ca.    

mailto:babinevet@gmail.com
mailto:majamin@pgdiocese.bc.ca


St. Anthony’s Parish 
2001 Riverbank Drive 

Houston, B.C.  
V0J 1Z2 

 

Phone: (250) 845-2841 · Fax: (250) 845-2823                                              
e-mail: houston.parish@gmail.com  

 
Office Hours:  

Tuesday 9am- 4pm; Wednesday 9am-12nn; Friday 9-4pm 
Visit to the Sick at Home: by appointment. 

 

 SUNDAY MASS TIME  11:30am 

PARISH LEADERSHIP TEAM  
 

Rev. Rectorino M. Tolentino, Jr. 
Pastor 

 

Dennis Gonia                                                         
Pastoral Assistant 

  
Joint Parish Pastoral Council & Finance Committee Members 

Eric Bishop · Corrie Goold · Gail James · Barbara Jarvis ·  
Claudine Ketchell · Georgina Dotto 

Ministry Schedule 

SUNDAY, JUNE 2, 2013 

CORPUS CHRISTI 

GREETERS Tammy Hiebert, Claudine Ketchell 

LECTORS Vic & Gail James 

EXTRAORDINARY           

MINISTERS OF COMMUNION 
Corrie Goold, Barb Jarvis 

ALTAR SERVERS Nicole Hak, Alicia and Lucas Bishop 

Collection Counter (June 2)  Susan H 

Church Cleaning                    

(May 27 - 31) 
Tammy 

DONATIONS FROM SUNDAY MAY 19, 2013  

Envelopes  $ 8.77     

Loose  $ 205.00                      

Total  $ 213.77     

“ Thank you for your continued support” 

Church Cleaning 

We ask the continuous assistance of our Parish 

members especially in maintaining the cleanliness 

of our Church.  We would like to remind everyone 

to be faithful to the church-cleaning schedule that could be 

found in the bulletin every Sunday and posted in our kitchen 

board whole year round.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

Today we celebrate Trinity Sunday.  It 

is the first Sunday after Pentecost in 

the Western Christian liturgical       

calendar. Trinity Sunday celebrates the 

Christian doctrine of the Trinity, the 

three Persons of God: the Father, the Son, and the Holy 

Spirit. 

Soup and Bun Luncheon 

Thank you to everyone who joined and   

supported our monthly soup and bun    

luncheon today.  May we continue this  

community-building activity and grow more as one church. 

Joint PPC and Finance Meeting 

Please be reminded that joint PPC and 

Finance meeting for the month of May 

will be today, Sunday May 26th.  We will 

have a meeting shortly after the Soup & 

Bun Luncheon.  

Corpus Christi Sunday 

On June 2, Corpus Christi Sunday, at 

5:00pm, there will be an exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament at St. Anthony’s Parish 

and an hour of Adoration.  This is an       

invitation from Bishop Stephen Jensen in 

unity with our Pope Francis who will lead an 

hour of Eucharistic Adoration in Rome in celebration of 

faith in the Holy Eucharist.  Please be there!  

Employment opportunity  

Diocesan Youth and Young Adult Ministry Coordinator 

The Diocese of Prince George seeks a full-time Diocesan Youth 

and Young Adult Coordinator. Major areas of responsibilities 

include: 

Promote and facilitate the development of a comprehensive 

model of youth/young adult ministry  

Coordinate events, communication and networking to promote 

effective youth and young adult ministry 

Formation of ministry volunteers at the parish level 

The closing date for applications is June 15th. For more         

information, visit the diocesan website www.pgdiocese.bc.ca or 

contact Susan Campbell at 250-964-4424 ext. 239 or                 

smcampbell@pgdiocese.bc.ca  
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http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Western_Christianity
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Liturgical_year
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Liturgical_year
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http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/God
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/God_the_Father
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